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I am sorry if I have not seemed to be around much recently. I can assure 

you that I am still here.  

Everyone knows I love a birthday, but we seem to be creeping back to 

having party bags , cakes and sweets being brought into school to      

celebrate birthdays. Parents/Carers are kindly reminded, please do not 

send sweets, cakes or other treats into school for the teacher to distribute 

for your child’s birthday. As an alternative way to help your child celebrate 

their birthday with their class why not give something to their class to mark 

their birthday, why not wrap up a book to add to the class book corner? 

Or a game that they can play during wet plays and lunches—uno, guess 

who etc. Your child can then unwrap it in class with their friends.  

The PTA had their first meeting of the year and elected a new chair,           

Chelsey King and the vice chair is Karla Thomas.            Unfortunately we 

had no one from the south 

site put themselves forward. 

The next event that they will 

be helping with is the 

Spooky Disco on the 31st 

October after school. If you 

are available to help run 

games and supervise please 

drop them an email at 

friends@missiongrove.org.uk 

or let the office know who 

will pass on the message. 

Thank you to Mia Rose’s 

mum for the donation of 

Halloween decorations for the party. The PTA is already thinking about the 

Christmas Fair. Due to rising costs it looks unlikely that we will have the 

ice rink this year, unless we can get a company to sponsor the event. If 

you know anyone who could please let us know as it is something that the 

children have great fun at. If you know of companies that can donate  

raffle prizes that would be appreciated too.  

100% attendance—we are returning to awarding gold, silver and bronze 

awards for children’s termly attendance. So far we have 58% of the chil-

dren at 100% attendance . If this continues they will receive a certificate 

and award celebrating bronze for 1 term. If they get 100% for 2 terms 

then they progress to silver and for a whole year they get gold.  

We are hoping to see lots of awards at the end of term.  

Have a relaxing weekend and don’t forget to read.  

Miss Katie Jennings 

Headteacher 
 

Please remember 

that school meals are 

free for all  children 

now. If you want to 

look at the school 

menus please go to 

the website  or click 

here. 

You can also help the 

school by  applying 

for free school meal 

status, which boosts 

the schools budget. I 

know that sounds a 

bit crazy when all 

children are now   

entitled to free school 

meals. But the 

school gets funding 

for pupil premium for 

children who have 

completed the free 

school meal forms if 

you earn £7,400 a 

year.   
You can apply here Apply 
for Free School Meals | 
London Borough of Wal-
tham Forest  
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6th Oct Year 5 Sleepover  - unfortunately this has been          

postponed. 

10th Oct Phonics workshop 

             World Mental Health Day 

12th Oct Year 1 parents to come dine with us—book on 

parentpay 

12th Oct Year 5 @ British museum 

12th Oct Parents evening  

16th—20th Year 6 swimming 

17th Phonics workshop 

18th Year 3 @ Kew Gardens 

       Year 1 Market adventure 

       Year 2 parents come dine with us 

19th Curriculum committee 

 Parents evening 

23rd—27th Half term  

30th Children return to school 

31st Phonics workshop 

       Spooky Disco  

SPECIAL DATES 

2 

Year 6 Secondary 

school 

It is already that time 

of year when parents 

of children in year 6 

need to start looking at 

secondary schools. 

The deadline for      

applications is the 31st 

October 2023.  

Please can I ask that 

you make sure that you 

go and visit the              

secondaries, and 

complete the form on 

time. If you need help 

with completing the 

form please ask at the 

office and we will book 

a slot for someone to 

help you.  

There is more            

information on the 

council website and on 

our website. Please 

click here to go to the  
Attendance                                                                  

Every child should be 

aiming for 100%               

attendance but if they 

can’t 96% is the target 

set by the Government for 

all schools. Well done to 

these classes for getting 

higher then 96% this term 

so far. 

5 Goldfinch 96.18% 

6 Chaffinch 96.30% 

4 Blackbird 96.59% 

Nursery South Full Time 96.65% 

4 Buzzard 97.07% 

Nursery South AM 97.17% 

6 Crow 97.73% 

3 Sparrow 98.01% 

2yr North AM 98.18% 

2 Wren 98.22% 

Nursery North PM 99.24% 

https://www.missiongroveschool.co.uk/page/?title=Secondary+school+applications&pid=4815


 

 

 

The closing date for applications for next year’s Reception class is 

Monday 15th January 2024. Parents of nursery aged children (born 

between 1st September 2019 and 31st August 2020) must make sure 

they apply before the closing date. Any applications received after 

this date will be considered as late applications and processed after 

National Offer day which is 16th April 2024. Applications can be 

made on the eAdmissions website. For more information, click the 

link below. https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/schools-education-

and-learning/ apply-primary-school  

We will be hosting Reception tours on the following dates:  

North  -Wednesday 8th November 9.30am & 5.30pm 

         - Thursday 11th January 10am 

South - Thursday 9th November 9.30am & 5.30pm 

         - Friday 12th January 10 am  

 

To book a place on one of the tours, either call or email the office@missiongrove.org.uk or book 

online on the website in the parent carer section. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Phonics Workshops for Reception & Year 1 Parents –  

3rd, 10th & 17th October 10am – 11am North Site  

In the Autumn term we run phonics workshops for parents and carers to find out more about the 

teaching of Phonics at Mission Grove. The workshop outlines what phonics is, how it helps your 

child with their early reading and writing and provides a range of ideas for activities and re-

sources you can use to support your child at home.  While this workshop is aimed at Reception 

& Year 1 parents and carers, we welcome anyone who would like to come along to learn a bit 

more about Phonics and how you can support your child in their early reading and writing.   

   

Please see below links to our Phonics pages, where you can find out more about how we teach 

Phonics at Mission Grove and some resources that you might find useful for supporting your 

child at home.  
  

https://www.missiongroveschool.co.uk/page/?title=Phonics+%
2D+Read+Write+Inc&pid=2595 

https://www.missiongroveschool.co.uk/page/?title=Phonics+%2D+Read+Write+Inc&pid=2595
https://www.missiongroveschool.co.uk/page/?title=Phonics+%2D+Read+Write+Inc&pid=2595


 



 







As part of our learning how we should care for others, Year 2 enjoyed an outdoor session 

in the playground this week linking their RE with outdoor learning.  We learnt to build a 

Jewish sukkah, a temporary hut constructed for use during the week-long Jewish festival 

of Sukkot. The children used cardboard boxes and topped it with branches, leaves as 

these structures are often decorated with autumnal, harvest or Judaic themes. 

Many people believe the festival of Sukkot is a time to remember those who are poor by 

giving meals and shelter and donating money (tzedekah).  

Year 4 British  

Museum 


